
SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Unapproved Minutes of the December 1st 2013 SLO Bytes meeting of the Board of Officers
Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter, John Waller, Bob Mires 
Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Don Jones, Bob Grover, Pete Stonehewer

The meeting was called to order at 12:08 p. m.
The minutes of the November 5th 2013 BOD meeting were approved with corrections.  President Earl Kaplan reminded the Board that the election of officers will take place.  All positions are available.  They are 
     President
     Vice President/Programming Chair
     Treasurer
     Secretary/Webmaster/Newsletter Editor
     Training Officer
All members of the current Board have agreed to continue their service.  Likewise, they welcome other members to run.
Secretary Ralph Sutter will conduct the election at the close of the First Session encouraging nominations from the floor.

Program Chair John Waller mentioned that he has lined up a speaker, Judy Taylour, for the February 2014 meeting.  He will contact Cheryl Wester, who had to back out of a presentation this month, to see if she will be available in 2014.  

Today’s Second Session will feature BOD members speaking on software that they frequently use.  If this format is well-received, we will use it at the January 2014 meeting.

The BOD then discussed using on line videos for the Second Session presentations.  Training Officer Alan Raul recalled that he often received numerous complaints from members when he played extended videos.  Those complaining said that they could have watched the videos at home.

John suggested that if the BOD decides to play videos, they should be short and varied in subject matter so that members who weren’t interested in one of them might find others more useful.  John also proposed that any on-line videos be introduced by a SLO Bytes moderator with experience in the program or topic demonstrated.

Ralph proposed that we open the Second Session with a sharing period.  Audience members would be invited to speak briefly on software or techniques that they had tried during the previous month.  The BOD approved the proposal.  It will be implemented at the January 2014 meeting.

Alan indicated that members had asked him why SLO Bytes didn’t hold a raffle this year.  Raul thought that it had slipped the mind of the BOD.  However, Sutter recalled that the BOD did discuss the raffle and rejected it.  At Alan’s suggestion, the BOD will reconsider this decision at the January 2014 meeting.

John was excited by an Internet radio that he recently received as a birthday gift.  When connected to the Internet, it receives numerous radio stations from all over the world.  Even with local stations, the sound is clearer than that broadcast over the airwaves traditionally.  John will demonstrate the device at the January 2014 meeting.

Alan alerted the BOD that there may be times during 2014 when he will not be available to serve as a presenter or as the contact person for Second Session presenters joining us via SKYPE.  He encouraged the other members of the BOD to familiarize ourselves with connecting to SKYPE and to come up with substitute presenters for the First Session.   He reminded the BOD that all of us should be cross-trained in the duties of one another in the event of absence.

The meeting ended at 12:45 pm. 
Ralph Sutter


